## Wendy Strangeway

From:

**Hilary Saunders** 

Sent:

07 June 2016 14:10

To:

**Planning** 

Subject:

FW: ref: NYM/2016/0057/FL

H. Saurdy.

Mrs Hilary Saunders Planning Team Leader Development Management

North York Moors National Park Authority The Old Vicarage Bondgate Helmsley York YO62 5BP

Tel. no. 01439 772700

Web: www.northyorkmoors.org.uk

From: Julie Peirson Sent: 07 June 2016 13:40

To: Hilary Saunders

Subject: RE: ref: NYM/2016/0057/FL

Dear Hilary,

## Food and Occupational Safety Response – Environmental Health

I have no comments to make from a food and occupational safety perspective, the extension and revised layout should improve facilities at the premises.

I believe my colleague in the Environmental Regulation Team, Graham Middleton, has already responded to the application in respect of potential nuisance and having discussed the matter with Graham further, there is no change in the response given. Whilst it is appreciated the proposed toilets are intended to ventilate towards the neighbours land and this perhaps is not ideal, the Department has no records of receiving complaints in respect of either ventilation or noise issues from commercial or domestic toilets previously. This does not preclude the Department taking action should there be an issue and a statutory nuisance is subsequently established.

Regards

Julie Peirson
Senior Environmental Health Officer MCIEH CENVH
Food and Occupational Safety Team
Environmental Services
Scarborough Borough Council
Town Hall
St Nicholas Street



-7 JUN 2016

Scarborough YO11 2HG

From: Hilary Saunders [mailto:h.saunders@northyorkmoors.org.uk]

Sent: 07 June 2016 10:43

To: Julie Peirson

Subject: FW: ref: NYM/2016/0057/FL

Dear Julie,

Re High Farm, Newholm

I understand you visited the site yesterday and not sure if you were going to make any comments in relation to the planning application.

As you will see from the email below, the neighbours are concerned about toilets in the extension. Please can you advise me of your views in terms of the location of windows which open out onto the neighbours land, adjacent their dining space.

Thanks in anticipation.

Hilary

H. Saurdes.

Mrs Hilary Saunders Planning Team Leader Development Management

North York Moors National Park Authority The Old Vicarage Bondgate Helmsley York YO62 5BP

Tel. no. 01439 772700

Web: www.northyorkmoors.org.uk

From:

Sent: 24 May 2016 20:00

To: Planning

Subject: ref: NYM/2016/0057/FL

Mrs Saunders

The letter we received from yourselves is to blank neighbour, looking at the proposal on line, at the neighbours details, you only have listed Manor Farm, however between Manor Farm and High Farm there is Highfield House, we are positioned between the two, directly next to High Farm, Highfield House is shown on the plans.

NYMNPA

-7 JUN 2016

As the plans put forward by Ms Richardson are retrospective, I would like to point out this is not the first time Ms Richardson has applied for retrospective planning. I can only assume she feels the proper way of doing things don't apply to herself, she does as she wants and applies for planning after assuming that everyone will say "oh well its done now!".

We would like to point out that we have no objection to the building in general however, we do have concerns about certain points which directly impact on our property and ourselves, these are;

As mentioned it is retrospective planning so one would assume it is now finished, we do have disagreement with finish to the exterior, in the plans it states under point 9 of the planning application, materials for the external finish to the walls are to be rendered with monocoliche in colour earth, however it has been left plain block as you can see from the photos taken 24.05.16.

Also there are three windows, two of which look directly onto our property, in the original building there were no windows overlooking our property. It is also stated on the application that the windows are made of glass and wood, the glass is correct however they are plastic frames.

It is also not stated on the plans what the extension far right adjacent to our dining room is going to be used for, we have heard that it is going to be turned into either toilet block or kitchen, possibly again without permission. The smell from either would not be acceptable less than 2 metres from a family dining room. This section of the original building was used purely for storage, so if the new building was to be used for the same purpose we would have no objections.

We originally purchased the land which our house is built on from Ms Richardson, with the understanding that the barn would be converted to a stone cottage for her mother. This wasn't a problem to us, as we were under the impression it was a quiet location in a quiet village, since moving into our property in 2011, this has changed significantly into a major business, with both cafe and retail shop, and any future events which are going to be held in or around the business directly next door. Which also could in the future effect the value of our investment in a family home. If we knew when we bought the land that this would be the result in 2016 we would't have built and brought our family to this village, or this location, unfortunately.

Daily wagons delivering for both businesses are quite often parked at the side of the road and are only a matter 20 yards from a blind bend and making it very difficult for residents coming in and out of the village and will be made worse as the business gets bigger. When you go round the corner and there is a car on your side of the road passing the wagon on a blind bend it is very dangerous.

In conclusion to this email, our only objections are:

The finish to the exterior of the building which on our side is not rendered as is stated it would be in plans The opening windows looking on to our property

The possible smell resulting from either the toilet block or kitchen in the portion of building closest to our house, which on the plans the use of has not been stated.

Thanks, Mr and Mrs E Ambler, and Miss K Ambler Highfield House, Newholm, YO21 3QY NYMNPA -7 JUN 2016

CONFIDENTIALITY: The contents of this message are the views of the author, not necessarily the views of the North York Moors National Park Authority. This is a private message intended for the named addressee(s) only. Its contents may be confidential.

If you have received this message in error please reply to say so and then delete the message. Any use, copying, disclosure or distribution by anyone other than the addressee is forbidden. <a href="https://www.northyorkmoors.org.uk">www.northyorkmoors.org.uk</a>

This email has been scanned for email related threats and delivered safely by Mimecast. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.mimecast.com">http://www.mimecast.com</a>

## DISCLAIMER

This email (and any files transmitted with it) may contain confidential or privileged information and is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken is prohibited and may be unlawful - you should therefore return the email to the sender and delete it from your system.

Any opinions expressed are those of the author of the email, and do not necessarily reflect those of Scarborough Borough Council.

Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic communications.

This email has been checked for the presence of computer viruses, but please rely on your own virus-checking procedures.